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Dear Residents 

 Spring is arriving, along with longer days an warmer weather.  The following is a 
list of items that are being worked on: 

* The new Berlin High School along with some changes to the County Sewer   
Planning are bringing many new housing developments to the Township, 

* Engineering work is continuing to progress on the Route 36/37/I71 interchange and 
associated road improvements.  

* The township has contracted for several roads to have crack sealing and onyx 
coating applied.  You will see the construction crews as they complete their work 
this spring and summer.   

* Work is being done to create a Memorial Garden in the front of Cheshire Cemetery.   

* Berlin Township residents received an award for the amount of recycle material 
that was diverted from the household waste trash stream, for 2016. 

* The Fire Department is continuing to increase staffing hours. 

* We are nearing our Spring Cemetery clean up day, thus any items that you desire to 
keep should be removed as soon as possible. 

* Delaware City is working to improve the “point intersection” and have received 
some preliminary funding for engineering and study work. 

* The Glenn Road speed limit has been lowered to 35 MPH by the Ohio Department 
of Transportation.  Railroad crossing gates are approved and beginning to be 
installed. 

* Berlin Township is working with the Delaware County Engineer to evaluate and 
improve where necessary the sidewalk s and ramps.  The improvements are 
required to assure our sidewalks and ramps are in compliance with the Americans 
with Disabilities Act (ADA).  This work is required to be completed before any major 
street maintenance work can be completed. 

* Preliminary Round About survey work and engineering is being done for the Lackey 
Old State / Cheshire Road intersection.  No schedule is available yet for this future 
project. 

* Construction of a new Electric Substation is underway south of the Lackey Old State 
and Curve Road intersection. 
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Over the last year the Fire Department 
has been focusing on increasing hours of 

coverage with firefighters at the fire station. The Fire 
Department is using a combination of part time fire-
fighters and full time firefighters to accomplish this 
task.  In July 2016, an additional full time firefighter 
was hired to help provide more consistent staffing 
and also establish 24 hour shift schedule cycles.  The 
Fire Department is currently attempting to maintain 
a minimum staffing of 2 firefighters on duty 24 hours 
a day, 7 days a week.  The Fire Department has 
worked with the Board of Trustees to find solutions 
to increase the number of firefighters on duty per 
shift.  One of the reasons for the increase in fire-
fighters is to improve the efficiency of completing 
tasks at the scene of an emergency.  The National 
Institute of Standards and Technology completed 
several extensive studies in April 2010 about how 
the number of firefighters on the first arriving fire 

truck can have an impact on the scene of an emer-
gency.  This is a summary from the published report, 
“The four-person firefighter crews operating at a  
residential home structure fire completed all the 
tasks on the emergency scene (on average) seven 
minutes faster than the two-person firefighter 
crews. The four-person firefighter crews completed 
the same number of emergency scene tasks (on av-
erage) five minutes faster than the three-person 
firefighter crew.” (NIST Technical Note 1661, April 
2010).   
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Berlin Township  Fire Department  
                By Assistant Fire Chief Joe Pichert  

 
 
   Those who are planning an outdoor project that requires digging must call for an underground utility locate 
before they dig. 811 is the national one call number for underground utility locate requests. When you call 
811, your call is forwarded to the local one call center for your area. This call must be made at least forty -
eight hours but no more than ten days before the start of your excavation. Means of excavation may include 
but are not limited to planting trees, landscaping, post -holes for a fence or mail box, driving pins for a 
retaining wall or any project that involves piercing the earthõs surface. The Ohio Utilities Protection Service 
(O.U.P.S.), a local one call center, serves as a communication link between those planning to excavate and 
the utility companies.  When you call 811 or O.U.P.S. at 1 -800-362-2764 a CSR will ask for specific 
information about the dig site, the equipment that is being used, the individuals who are performing the 
work, etc. After submitting your locate request, the utility companies will send a representative to the 
excavation site to mark the approximate location of their facilities. The exact location of underground 
facilities must be done by careful excavation. Locate requests can be taken 24/7 including weekends and 
holidays. These services are free.  
   Even though Suburban Natural Gas works hard to maintain the integrity of our facilities, unintended 
releases of natural gas do occur. The following are signs of a possible natural gas leak. Smell , natural gas 
companies add Mercaptan to the gas to give it the òrotten eggó odor. Hear , depending on the line pressure 
and the size of pipe you may hear varying degrees of a hissing sound. Sight , you may see blowing dirt or 
bubbles in creeks or streams, unusual areas of dead vegetation or insect infestation. For more information 
about natural gas safety and safe digging practices please visit www.safegasohio.org , 
www.ohiogasassoc.org   www.oups.org  or  www.sngco.com .  Whether your project is big or small, make the 
call.   Thank you.  
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

  

 

           April is national safe digging month.                                     

Bret Clark  
                                                                                                                                            
Manager of Compliance & Safety  
                                                                                                                                            
Suburban Natural Gas  
                                                                                                                                            
Lewis Center, OH & Cygnet, OH  

http://www.safegasohio.org
http://www.ohiogasassoc.org
http://www.oups.org
http://www.sngco.com


I am excited to announce that Berlin Township has joined 
OhioCheckbook.com! Through its partnership with the Ohio 
Treasurer’s Office, the township is now a participant in a growing 

statewide transparency movement. 

 Launched in December 2014, OhioCheckbook.com was the first 
website of its kind to provide checkbook level state spending in 
an interactive, online format. Featuring a “google style” search 
bar, OhioCheckbook.com allows individuals to search through 
state spending data and view full details on where their money is 
going. OhioCheckbook.com has set a new national standard for 
government transparency, earning Ohio the #1 national ranking 

for two years in a row. 

 In April 2015, OhioCheckbook.com was expanded to increase 
transparency at the local government level and offered it to 
every community in Ohio at no cost. The Ohio Treasurer’s office 
has now partnered with hundreds of communities throughout the 
state to post their spending online. Residents of Berlin Township 
can view full township spending dating from 2013-2015 by 
visiting BerlinTownshipDelaware.OhioCheckbook.com and I 
encourage everyone take a look and see how your money is 

being spent. 

Claudia Smith,   Berlin Township  Fiscal Officer  
       

The winter driving hazards are mainly over for 

this winter.  However, many new hazards will 

be starting with  the improved weather.  Please 

be careful when encountering construction 

zones, roadside mowing,  utility work, school 

buses, bicyclists, and people out for some 

exercise.    We will also have an influx of 

campers and boaters that are not familiar with 

our area.  
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Saturday, May 6, 2017 

7:30 a.m. to 12:00 Noon 

 BERLIN TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT 

2708 LACKEY OLD STATE ROAD,  DELAWARE, OH  43015 

PLEASE DO NOT BRING TIRES, TOXICS, PAINT, 
CORROSIVES, FLAMMABLES, REACTIVE HAZARDOUS 
MATERIALS, TV’s, ANY KIND OF COMPUTER EQUIPMENT, 
PROPANE TANKS, OR  YARD WASTE AND BRUSH.  

There will be a separate container available for recyclable 
metals.  Please keep these items separate. Appliances will 
be accepted as long as they DO NOT contain Freon.  
Persons bringing appliances are required to sign a waiver 
stating Freon is removed.   

Berlin Township Residents with truck, or trailer loads may 
obtain a voucher at 2708 Lackey Old State for disposal at the 
Delaware County -Transfer Station, 888 US 42, Delaware, OH  
43015 (740).369.7700. 

See the Twp. website for the DKMM Hazardous Waste  Paint 
collection, Electronics and Tire collection dates. 

 

        Voucher  valid only on May 6, 2017                           

 SPONSORED BY:   

Berlin Township Trustees and                                                                                     
Delaware County General Health District.  

Waiver/disposal forms will be available on Clean-up Day, or 
you can pick one up at the Zoning Office located at 3271 
Cheshire Road, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
during the week before the event on May 6.  Please bring 
your drivers license or a utility bill showing your address. 

 

Road Safety   by Ron Bullard, Trustee  

The Berlin Township Trustees will accept resumes 
for a position as an Alternate on the Berlin 
Township Board of Zoning Appeal.  Applicant 
must be a resident of the township, at least 18 
years old and a registered elector in the 
township. 
 

Resumes will be accepted until April 20, 2017 at 
the office of the fiscal officer.  Please submit 
resume of interest to Claudia Smith, Fiscal Officer, 
Berlin Township, 3271 Cheshire Rd., Delaware, 
OH  43015.  Mark the outside of the envelope 
“BZA ALTERNATE Position” or email at 
clerk@berlintwp.us subject line “BZA ALTERNATE 
Position” 

                           Delaware, Knox, Marion Morrow  

                      Solid Waste District                       

There is a good web location on the Berlin                                                                                                                                                                                          

Township Website (dkmm.org) describing what can and 

cannot be recycled.  The web link goes to the Delaware 

Knox Marion Morrow Solid Waste District (DKMM) and 

the materials that currently have a market for recycling 

are described.  Also, the locations and schedule for 

Hazardous Material recycling are provided.   

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__BerlinTownshipDeleware.OhioCheckbook.com&d=DwMFaQ&c=NiIS-XOC4kX3USIYKpohTQ&r=AGWZH34SfqfLo9zguRXihRTKcWEfJqpGfnLbb-DGLfg&m=ZtNlOtHVMO6T98igI6xh71SU2Ej1kOLotYlAuqxbmMU&s=C6Hl0Nrs_FdvyLv13eQnOFW4QljKLDqqsqiT8Q
mailto:clerk@berlintwp.us
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Zoning Office Hours:  Monday—Friday 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

 Zoning Inspector, Chet Heid—Zoning Secretary, Cathy Rippel 

Trustee  and Zoning Commission meeting minutes, along with 
other township information can be found on the Township website 

@ www.berlintwp.us           Also, like us on Facebook! 

Berlin Township Board 
of Zoning Appeals  

 
Mike Morrill,   

Chairman  
 
 

Brad Cook 
Tom D’Amico 
Joe Korleski 
Don Sutton 

 

BZA Alternate's 
 

Zoning Clerk 
Lisa Knapp 

Berlin Township Zoning  
Commission Members 

Toni Korleski,   
Chairman  

 
Darcy Kaplan 
Ken O’Brien 

Steve Spangler 
Jerry Valentine 

 
BZC Alternate's 
Mike Bardash 

Martin Johnson 
 

Zoning Clerk 
Lisa Knapp 

 

W e will again be holding an Easter Egg Hunt on 
Sunday,  April 2, 2017 starting at 1:00 pm at 

the Township Fire Station.  This is a great  
community event with a couple hundred people 
coming out to let their kids gather eggs.   The 
Firefighters will be hiding the Eggs and will have it 
separated by age groups in the field to the north of 
the station.  We encourage residents to again bring 
their families out and enjoy this community event!  
 
By Trustee Steve Flaherty 
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